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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
By the time you receive this newsletter, Christmas Day will have passed, 
but Christmas has not. The power of Christmas is something that should 
always be with us. To know that God is willing to enter in the world in 
human flesh, is to realize that all human life is important to God. In fact 
the entirety of our life is something that God shares in constantly. 
 
Because of this revelation, every moment of human life is made holy. 
Every person and all their concerns are - for God and for us as God’s 
people - of ultimate importance. In our own way we are reborn to a new 
world in the love of God. Maybe the close proximity of Christmas and 
the New Year is a message of which we should be more aware. Christ is 
born so that we might start new. 
 
As we enter this New Year may we recommit ourselves to living in the 
light of Christ’s birth. May we realize that the love of God always comes 
in flesh, first in that Holy birth, but now in us as God works through us 
to touch the world in love and hope. Meister Eckert a medieval Christian 
thinker shared a thought in his writing that has always had great power: 
 

What good is it to me that Mary gave birth to the son of God 
fourteen hundred years ago, and I do not also give birth to the 
Son of God in my time and in my culture? We are all meant to be 
mothers of God. God is always needing to be born. 

 
May the love of God that comes at Christmas continue to be born in us 
as we move into this New Year. 
 

     Yours in the Love of Christ, 
     Pastors Cris and Dave 
 

The Members of the Trinity staff want to thank all of you for the ways you have 
touched us with God’s love- cards, gifts, and most of all words of love and 
support. May God bless us all in the coming year. 
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ANNUAL MEETING/
CHILI COOK OFF 

 
Trinity will be spicing up our annual 
meeting by inviting everyone to the 
annual chili cook off after the meeting on 

January 27th, 2019.  There will be a chance to visit with 
other members and of course sample some of the finest chili in the 
county.  There are already a couple of folks bragging about how good 
their chili is and looking for someone to challenge them.  You can show 
them up and take home the blue ribbon.  If you are interested in 
entering the cook off a sign up sheet will be out in the Heritage Room 
or just contact the church office.  Come and be a part of the annual 
meeting and then give your 
taste buds a treat at the chili 
supper and cook-off.   
 

Who will be the champ? 

Stewardship 
Coming into 2019 we have 
had 92 people make a 
written financial 
commitment to Trinity. We 
give thanks for their 
generosity and the 
generosity of all 
those who support 

the congregation through their 
financial gifts. Yet the projections of giving 
leave us as a congregation with a challenging 
year to come. We encourage everyone to join us 
at the annual meeting on January 27th as we 
consider the ways we will use our resources to 
the glory of God in the coming year. The 
thoughts and prayers of everyone will be 
important in this pivotal year. 
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“SOUPER BOWL” WEEKEND 
Totals Nationwide for 2018: 

$ 8,128,340.00 in cash and food items for local charities 
From over 3,772 Organizations 

  
After each worship service during Super Bowl weekend – 
Saturday and Sunday, February, 2nd and 3rd - Trinity’s 
senior high youth invite you to take part in the annual 
“Souper Bowl of Caring”.  This year the proceeds will again 
be divided between our local food pantry and the ELCA 
World Hunger Appeal.  During “Souper Bowl” weekend, 
several soup kettles will be placed on a display in the 
Heritage room.  Each kettle will represent one of this year’s 
Super Bowl teams.  You can vote for your favorite team with 
your donation – the one with the most donations wins.  Or 
you can work the odds and give according to past 
“prognostication” – the team who wins the “Souper Bowl” 
predictably loses the “Super Bowl”.   
  
Either way, by taking part in this year’s “Souper Bowl” you’ll 
be assuring a winning experience for the hungry.  On a day 
when people spend so much time and money on game 
snacks and 
parties, this is a 
good way to 
keep focused on 
what’s really 
important. 

JanU-WEARy-FebrU-WEARy “BRIEF APPEAL” 
It’s time to have a talk about “unmentionables.” Nurses in 
the West Bend School District report a great need for 
underwear from 
elementary through 
high school, simply 
because there are 
many children who 
do not have any. 
Families facing financial difficulties have to make tough 
choices every day. Shelter, food, clothing – how do they 
decide? Clothing can be purchased from thrift stores, but 
underwear is a rare commodity at such sources. Underwear 
is unseen, and it can become a low priority in a stretched 
family budget, yet lacking this basic necessity can be 
emotionally devastating to a child at any age. 
 
In an effort to meet this need, Trinity is launching a “Brief 
Appeal” in January and February, to collect new 
underwear for children in all sizes, male and female, that 
will be distributed to all schools in the West Bend School 
District based on the size needs at each school. Watch for 
more information and donation drop-off bins in the new 
year.  

Book Study 
Our book study for January is “The 100 Year Old Man 
Who Climbed Out the Window and Disappeared.” 
Here is a brief taste of what you will experience: 

A reluctant centenarian much like Forrest Gump (if Gump 
were an explosives expert with a fondness for vodka) 
decides it's not too late to start over . . .After a long and 
eventful life, Allan Karlsson ends up in a nursing home, 
believing it to be his last stop. The only problem is that 
he's still in good health, and in one day, he turns 100. A 
big celebration is in the works, but Allan really isn't 
interested (and he'd like a bit more control over his vodka 
consumption). So he decides to escape. He climbs out the 
window in his slippers and embarks on a hilarious and 
entirely unexpected journey, involving, among other 
surprises, a suitcase stuffed with cash, some unpleasant 
criminals, a friendly hot-dog stand operator, and an 
elephant (not to mention a death by elephant). 

    
We will discuss this book on Monday January 28th at 
1:00. The evening study group has not been meeting, but 
if some people are interested in talking about this book or 
another on a week day evening, please let Pastor Dave 
know. 

Bible Study 
2019 in the Church’s liturgical calendar is the year of Luke. Starting on January 8 we will take a 
look at the book of Luke on each Tuesday in January. Luke is a gospel that challenges us not only to hear 
the Good News of Jesus, but it also challenges us to think about how that “gospel” changes our lives. 
Further it challenges us to decide whether we really want to be changed. The Bible Study groups will 
meet at 1:00 and 7:00 PM and all are welcome to join us for the discussion. 

Some Green Thoughts as We Enter a New Year 
Climate change has been the subject of a huge discussion 
in recent years. Some can see so clearly that this is a reality 
and are afraid for the future. Others are more skeptical. But 
there can be little doubt that what we do effects the life of 
this planet.  Because of our needs, vast sections of the earth 
have been changed irrevocably. We all need to struggle 
with the question; is there a more gentle way to live that 
cares for the earth while still meeting our needs as humans?  
What can you do to walk gently upon this earth? As we 
enter this New Year may we all take this question seriously. 
May we all find ways to recycle, reuse, and renew to protect 
the earth for future generations. We may not all agree on 
all the questions and answers, but we each in our own way 
should realize that we have been the given the world as a 
trust from God. We need to take our role as caretakers of 
this planet seriously. If you would like to talk more about the 
care of the earth, please let Pastor Dave know and he will 
help provide opportunities. 
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Thank you to all those who have 
volunteered as Children's Ministry Leaders. 
There are several opportunities to share your faith with 
Trinity's children in the new year. Please sign up at https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0e4ba5a72da2fa7-
childrens 

Cantata Thank-you 
Thank you to everyone who made Trinity’s Advent cantata 
such a wonderful experience for our congregation; your 
music touched our hearts with the true spirit of the season!  
 
Thank you to Hazel Griffin.  Once again she went above 
and beyond the outstanding musical coordination and 
leadership she provides every week at Trinity. She found 
beautiful, diverse and meaningful Advent/Christmas songs 
and arranged them into a beautiful, unified Advent telling 
of the story.   
 
Thank you to all of our singers – Trinity members and 
guests…for making time in their busy lives to be a part of 
the fabulous choir.  Thanks to all of the wonderful 
instrumentalists (many who had to travel to be with us) for 
sharing their amazing talents to deepen, enrich and 
enhance the choral sound.  What a difference that 
additional instrumental texture makes!  
 
Special thanks to Darci Ketter, for sharing her gifts for music 
and direction and bringing out the best joyful musician in 
everyone!   To Pastor Dave for putting together a beautiful 
and insightful narration and to our readers Darrell Blair and 
Madison Gieryn for giving those words life. Trinity has been 
blessed by the contributions each of you made, and we are 
so very grateful!!  

Christmas Program Thank You 
Thank you to everyone who contributed their time and 
talents to put together two wonderful Children’s Christmas 
Programs. 

A Special Thank you to Jan Wagner and Peter 
Nelson, two of Trinity’s talented photographers, for their 
work in 2018 making sure Trinity’s special events and 
ministries were recorded in pictures and up to date.   

OUR CHILDREN NEED YOU!! 
 Whenever a child is baptized at Trinity, each of us stands 
up and promises to… 
  

“Support the child, offer your love, your resources 
and your faith so that he/she may grow and learn 
in the community of the church.” 

  
The most tangible way we – as the people of 
Trinity - keep this promise is by providing the 
best possible Children’s ministry 
opportunities. 
  
Our Children’s Ministry Coordinator, Cheryl Scaffidi, works 
with the pastoral staff to plan and oversee our entire 
Children’s Ministry and assure that we are doing the best 
we can to help our children develop their faith. 
  
Providing the BEST children’s ministry experiences 
however, depends on the ENTIRE congregation.  
We depend on a volunteer staff of devoted, gifted 
and committed Teachers, Workshop Leaders, 
Shepherds, Music Leaders, Helpers and 
administrative assistants.  Further, we need parents 
who faithfully bring their children to Sunday Children’s 
ministry and support and build on their children’s 
growing faith.   
  
We are blessed with an already large and still growing 
group of children.  WE owe it to them to help them 
learn and become the people God created and calls 
them to be.  In order to do this, WE NEED YOU!!! 

  
If you feel called to help our children grow in faith, please 
talk to Cheryl Scaffidi or Pastor Cristy.  We can find a way 
for you to help in ways that nurture your own faith, and 
fit into your schedule and your 
own spiritual gifts and interests.     
  
We all need to help if Trinity 
is going to KEEP THE 
PROMISE we make all our 
children at their baptism. 

Mark your calendars! 
Trinity’s next Family 
Promise Host week is 

January 27th - February 3rd 

MITTEN TREE & GIVING TREE 
SPECIAL THANKS 

 
The “elves” who sort and deliver your generous gifts for 
the Giving Tree would like to commend ya’ll on the great 
job you did this year with the beautifully wrapped gifts!  
There were many happy faces this past Christmas thanks 
to you! 
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F.I.S.H.  
 Snow Tubing Party at Sunburst 
January 13th 12:00 pm - 2:15 pm.  
 
On Sunday, January 13th, Trinity’s 4th - 
6th graders are invited to join us at 
Sunburst in Kewaskum for Snow-Tubing 
and fun from 12:00 p.m. - 2:15 p.m.  The cost will be $12.00 
for the snow tubing ticket, hot chocolate and a small snack.  
Please drop off and pick up your son/daughter at Sunburst.   

PLEASE RSVP by phone or text– 262-483-0792, 
using the Remind app;  

or email – cschoob@trinitywestbend.com  
 
PERMISSION SLIPS ARE REQUIRED FOR TUBING — 
Please pick up a permission slip next to the snow Tubing 
Sign up on the Youth Board outside the Youth Room in 
Fellowship Hall.  OR IN CASE OF WEATHER ISSUES 
Epiphany “Glow”/Valentine’s Day Party in Fellowship Hall 
from 11:00 am- 12:30 pm.  
 
If our January snow-tubing is postponed to February, 
Trinity’s 4th-6th graders are invited to join us in the 
Fellowship Hall on January 13th for an Epiphany “Glow 
Party”.  There will be no cost for this activity.  See you there!! 
  

Upcoming Events: 
· Valentines’ Day Party February 10th: 11:00 am-12:30 pm 

OR ALTERNATE SNOW TUBING DATE at Sunburst 
from 12:00 pm - 2:15 pm 

· St. Pat's Party: March 10th - 11:00 am - 12:30 pm. 

Confirmation Schedule January 2019 
 

Wednesday, January 2nd:6:30-8:00 pm           
Topic: 3rd Commandment 
Snacks: Kayla Bruder 
 
Wednesday, January 9th: 6:30-8:00 pm    
Topic: 4th Commandment 
Snacks: Glen Clark 
           
Wednesday, January 16th 6:30–8:00 pm  
Topic: Commandment 4—10 Review 
Snack: Greyson DeGroot 
 
Wednesday, January 23rd: 6:30-8:00 pm    
Topic: 5th Commandment 
Snacks: Mason Ellis 
 
Wednesday, January 30th: 6:30-8:00 pm    
Topic: 5th Commandment 
Snacks: Reuben Holcomb 
 
Wednesday, February 6th: 6:30-8:00 pm          
Topic: 5th Commandment 
Snacks: Landon Ketter 

Attention Senior High Folks  
 

Senior High First Sunday 
When?? – January 6th from 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm at Trinity 
This is a monthly opportunity to get together, share a 
light meal, and take some time to renew yourself as a 
child of God.   
* Connect or reconnect with friends. 
* Recenter yourself with a short, interactive worship 

experience 
* Recharge your passion for compassion 

Next 1st Sunday date: February 3rd, 2019   
 

RETREAT AT PINE LAKE 
JANUARY 18TH – 20TH, 2019    

COST: $100.00 
INTERESTED??? LET US KNOW!!   SIGN-UP ON THE YOUTH 
BOARD OR BY TEXT (262-483-0792), Facebook (Trinity West 
Bend), Remind or email 
(cschoob@trinitywestbend.com). 

It’s Official 
SUMMER SERVANT TRIP - 2019 

KURE BEACH, NORTH CAROLINA 
 

Where?: Atlantic Coast near Wilmington, NC  
When?:  Approximate (travel time is still being solidified)   
July 18th-July 28th, 2019 (At Kure Beach July 21st – 
July 25th. 
What?: We’ll travel by Amtrak  from  Chicago to 
Washington DC to North Carolina.  We will see the Face of 
Christ in the faces of God’s people in the Wilmington, 
Carolina Beach and Kure Beach Communities. We will 
explore issues of social justice, community, vision, faith and 
service.   
 
We’ll do things like beach restoration, helping at Food and/
or clothes banks, preparing/serving community meals, 
Habitat for Humanity type restoration/repair projects, 
working in settings with children...wherever we can help 
and learn.  
  
Registration is limited so please let us know you’re 
interested and make the $100.00 deposit by January 
18th.  Trip registration opens on March 1st to folks 
who WILL BE in 9th grade in fall of 2019 . 
 

Fund Raising for the Senior High Servant Trip 
Seroogy’s Candy Bar Sale 

Throughout  January and February we’ll be selling candy 
bars. Please pick up candy bars at church to sell at school 
and all around.  
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Meet Our New Members 
Mildred Stein— 

Millie is trying to keep 
daughter Jan & son-in-law, 
Jeff Vandehei in line!  She 

likes to read while enjoying 
retirement! 

Daniel Schmidt— 
Bet you didn’t even 

know Daniel wasn’t a 
member til now!!? He 

has taken over as “bean 
boy” for his dad and lives 

for golf in his spare 
time!! 

Jackie Granger— 
 is a retired lady who 

has become a 
published mystery 

author! We have Avis 
to thank for bringing 

her friend to Bible 
study and then to 

membership! 

Melissa Parchim— 
is a social worker employed by Big Bro/Big Sis of 

Ozaukee County. Mel and husband Adam have fun 
with their 2 little beauties, Emma (5) and baby Reid. 

Tom Bulin— 
retired after 34 years with 
the Wauwatosa Fire Dept. 
Tom was transplanted to 
WB and found friendship 

with Trinity. 

Jim Klatt— 
Friends and his kids have 

suggested he try us out! He 
did and apparently liked 
what he found.  Being 
retired, he has time to 

enjoy motorcycling, fishing 
& sports. 

Nicole & Monty Hull— 
are proud owners of 3 beautiful 

munchkins, Lauren, Amanda, & Andrew. 
They are employed by F.I.S. and we’re 

happy they found us! 

Paul Gutschenritter—
In 2017 Paul joined the 

family of Nick & Kay 
Laatsch when he married 

their daughter 
Karissa.  He enjoys 
snowmobiling and 

hunting (we’re guessing 
at different times?!) 
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Heidi Chlupp  1/1 
Frederick Reckner 1/1 
Ruby Kertscher  1/2 
Cynthia Stracka  1/2 
Nataleigh Clark  1/3 
Perry Ebersold  1/3 
Paul Gutschenritter 1/3 
Steven Naumann  1/3 
Josie Vore  1/3 
Katelyn Wulff  1/3 
Anita McClain  1/4 
Beverly Ritger  1/4 
Kirsten DeLuka  1/5 
Virginia Laatsch  1/5 
Joann Naumann  1/5 
Mikayla Wicke  1/5 
Merle Boos  1/7 
Lee Laatsch  1/8 
Lynn Wickert  1/8 
Larsen Anderson  1/9 
Victoria Homuth  1/10 
Grant Lauters  1/10 
Lucas Doede  1/11 
Alyssa Brockman  1/12 
Diane Ferstadt  1/12 
Delia Gunnare  1/12 
Robert McClain  1/12 
Tim Neumann  1/12 
Penny Bergerud  1/13 
Jory Granger  1/13 
Chris Pamperin  1/14 

Karen Demmon  1/15 
Nathan Kenworthy 1/15 
Delores Kilby  1/15 
Mitchell Doede  1/16 
Sarah Theisen  1/16 
Karissa Gutschenritter 1/17 
Tom Bulin  1/19 
Isabella Schaller  1/20 
Samantha George  1/21 
Carol Peters  1/21 
Tina Malecha  1/22 
Vayda Falconer  1/23 
Hunter Kieliszewski 1/23 
Cheryl Hay  1/24 
Jennifer Lauters  1/24 
Kevin Lauters  1/24 
Glenn Pusch  1/24 
Ryan Esselmann  1/25 
Dennis Lentz  1/25 
Bonnie Oppermann 1/25 
Karen Sparks  1/26 
Tiffany Wilson  1/28 
Joel Beier  1/29 
Darrell Blair  1/29 
Jeffrey Ketter  1/29 
Sharon Larson  1/29 
Else Thornton  1/29 
Michael Anderson 1/30 
Lois Cranney  1/30 
Brandon Schroer  1/31 

TRINITY EVENTS 

As of January 1st, 2019 Starlight 
Learning Center will be under new 
ownership.  Cassie Langenecker is 
giving up the reins in order to 
spend more time with family. She 
will be around to make sure the 
transition goes smoothly, which it 
should as there are virtually no staff 
or procedure changes!  We have 
enjoyed having the little ones here 
and wish Cassie, her staff and the 
“Y newcomers” the best in the 
coming new year! 

CHANGING VOICES AT 5:00 SERVICE 
 
The fall brought several changes to our cantors. AJ Brandt 
and Jane Kosednar decided to retire from serving as 
cantors, and we thank them for their years of sharing their 
vocal talents with us. The new year will see Marshall 
Mauney returning after a fall hiatus, joining Darci Ketter and 
Michal Gerard. Rick Gilbertson, our Created to Praise vocal 
leader, and Lori Hassig, a Slinger Elementary School music 
teacher, will also join the rotation.   

LEFSE LOVE 
 

What’s all the fuss about lefse? Ask 
most lefse lovers to describe lefse, 
and they will first lick their lips and 
then speak wistfully of memories of 
family traditions with this Norwegian 
specialty made from potatoes and 
baked on a very hot dry griddle.   
 

If you’ve never tried lefse or if the art of lefse making 
intrigues you, we invite you to join a team of Trinity’s 

veteran lefse bakers on Saturday January 19th 
at 2 p.m. who will demonstrate and instruct in the 
techniques! Come to watch or to try your hand at rolling 
and baking!  Tasting and debating the merits of butter only, 
butter and sugar, or meat fillings will begin at 4 p.m.!  

GREATER MILWAUKEE SYNOD 
ASSEMBLY 

 
At our annual meeting in January, we will 
be asking for delegates to represent 
Trinity at the 2019 Greater Milwaukee 
Synod Assemble May 31-June 30 at the 
Italian Community Center in Milwaukee.  

To make assembly attendance easier for people who work 
during the week, the meeting will now begin on Friday 
evening and run through Saturday afternoon.  Each 
congregation may send one additional delegate under the 
age of 30. The assembly is a wonderful opportunity to 
learn about the work of the church and to connect with 
and be inspired by other congregations in the synod. 
Please prayerfully consider volunteering to represent Trinity 
at this year’s gathering! 

Women of Trinity Bible Study 
Monday, January 7th at 6:30 pm 

 
January Session one: Come and see—Seeking and finding 
faith 

TO ALL USHERS!! 
 
I am interested in training ALL ushers in 
CPR and the use of the defibrillator.  This 
life saving knowledge can be used in 
church, home and the general public.  
Being a 34 year veteran in the Fire 
Department in Wauwatosa, I know only too well how 
important this can be when needed.  If interested please 
contact me, Tom Bulin at (414) 801-0774 for more 
information. 
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 Comm Setup Diane Ferstadt 
 Counters Ruth MacDonald, Darrell Blair  
Saturday, Jan 12, 6:30 pm 
 Ushers Mark Sergeant, Debbie Burns  
 Greeters        
 Reader   
 Comm Asst Diane Ferstadt 

Transportation   Contact Pr. David Schoob  
Sunday, Jan 13, 8:00 am 
 Ushers Dale, Myra, Cory, Cary & Kyle Gunnare  
 Greeters    
 Reader Darrell Blair 
 Comm Asst Nate Kenworthy  
 Coffee Hour Hosts:  
Food Providers:  
Sunday, Jan 13, 9:30 am 
 Ushers Glenn Pietschmann, Nick Laatsch,  
  Mike Kozlowski, Jim Klatt  
 Greeters Nate Kenworthy  
 Reader Linda Amacher 
 Nursery   
 Comm Asst Linda Amacher, Tiffany Wilson  

  
    

 Comm Setup Carol Peters, Amy Oksuita 
 Counters Jody Schilling, Anita McClain 
Saturday, Jan 5, 6:30 pm 
 Ushers Arlyss Speener 
 Greeters Nate Kenworthy  
 Reader   
 Comm Asst Jay Nelson 

Transportation           Contact Pr David Schoob 
Sunday, Jan 6, 8:00 am 
 Ushers Ron/Rosemary Fink,  Jay Nelson, Carol Peters  
 Greeters   
 Reader   
 Coffee Hour Hosts:  
Food Providers:  
Sunday, Jan 6, 9:30 am 
 Ushers Pauline Lentz, Amanda & Danica Daley,  
  Aryonnia Seitz, Kevin Schmitt, Sam Laatsch 
 Greeters  
 Reader Cheryl Bauer  
 Nursery    
 Comm Asst Tiffany Wilson, Nate Kenworthy  
   

 Comm Setup  
 Counters Cyndee Bruder, Carl & Joyce Kirchner 
Saturday, Jan 26, 6:30 pm 
 Ushers Carl & Betty Schweiger, Collin & Seth Bergerud 
 Greeters   
 Reader   
 Comm Asst Nate Kenworthy 

Transportation           Contact Pr David Schoob 
Sunday, Jan 27, 8:00 am 
 Ushers Jay Nelson, Lynne & Eric Thorin,  
  Ken Juedes  
 Greeters Nate Kenworthy  
 Reader   
 Coffee Hour Hosts:  
Food Providers:  
Sunday, Jan 27, 9:30 am 
 Ushers Paul Anderson, Ron Wicke,  James Winkler 
 Greeters  
 Reader   
 Nursery    
 Comm Asst   
   

 Comm Setup  
 Counters Glenn & Joann Naumann,  
  Judy Ehmke, Kristine Dreher  
Saturday, Jan 19, 6:30 pm 
 Ushers Cindy Stracka, Eleanor Muraski  
 Greeters        
 Reader   
 Comm Asst  

Transportation   Contact Pr. David Schoob  
Sunday, Jan 20, 8:00 am 
 Ushers Bill/Cheryl Casey, Mary Immekus,  
  Delores Harder  
 Greeters    
 Reader    
 Coffee Hour Hosts: Candy Sarauer 
Food Providers: Barb Gunnare 
Sunday, Jan 20, 9:30 am 
 Ushers Todd Markgraf, Anita McClain, Daniel Schmidt  
 Greeters Nate Kenworthy  
 Reader  
 Nursery   
 Comm Asst Tiffany Wilson, Paula Baldwin  

  
    

WORSHIP ASSISTANTS FOR THE MONTH OF JANUARY 2019 
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JANUARY 2019 
MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY 

 
 

1 
7:00 pm  Narcotics 
Anonymous 
 
 

2 
6:30 pm Confirmation 
 
 

3 
6:30 Prayer Around the 
Cross 
7:00 pm  Narcotics 
Anonymous 

4 
 
 
 

5 
5:00 pm  Traditional 
   

 
 

7 
2:45 pm Music Therapy 
6:30 pm Women of Trinity 
Bible Study 

8 
8:30 am Hub 
1:00 & 7:00 pm Bible 
Study 
7:00 pm  Narcotics 
Anonymous 

9  
9:00 am Quilters 
6:30 pm Confirmation 
 

10 
6:30 Prayer Around the 
Cross 
7:00 pm  Narcotics 
Anonymous 

11 
 

12 
5:00 pm  Traditional 

6  
  8:00 am  Traditional 
  9:30 am  CTP 
  Children’s Ministry 
  6:00 pm  Sr. High First 
                 Sunday 
   

14 
   

15 
8:30 am Hub 
1:00 & 7:00 pm Bible 
Study 
7:00 pm  Narcotics 
Anonymous 

16 
6:30 pm Confirmation 

17 
10:00 am Prayer Shawl 
6:30 Prayer Around the 
Cross 
7:00 pm  Narcotics 
Anonymous 

18 
Senior High Retreat—
Pine Lake 

19 
2:00 pm Lefse Love In 
5:00 pm  Traditional 

13 
  8:00 am  Traditional 
  9:30 am  CTP 
  Children’s Ministry 
12:00 pm FISH Snow 
Tubing Party or 11:00 am if 
bad weather 
 

21 
2:45 pm Music Therapy 
7:00 pm Council 

22 
8:30 am Hub 
1:00 & 7:00 pm Bible 
Study 
7:00 pm  Narcotics 
Anonymous 

23 
9:00 am Quilters 
6:30 pm Confirmation 

24 
6:30 Prayer Around the 
Cross 
7:00 pm  Narcotics 
Anonymous 

25 
 

26 
5:00 pm  Traditional 

20 
  8:00 am  Traditional 
  9:30 am  CTP 
  Children’s Ministry 
  Sr. High Retreat Ends 
 

28 
1:00 pm  Book Study 
(100 Year Old Man) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

29 
8:30 am Hub 
1:00 & 7:00 Bible Study 
7:00 pm  Narcotics 
Anonymous 

30 
6:30 pm Confirmation 
 

31 
6:30 Prayer Around the 
Cross 
7:00 pm  Narcotics 
Anonymous 

 
 

 27 
  8:00 am  Traditional 
  9:30 am  CTP 
  Children’s Ministry 
ANNUAL MEETING & 
CHILI COOKOFF 
 
 
FAMILY PROMISE 
WEEK 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JANUARY FOOD 
PANTRY ITEM 

“SOUP” 
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Tim R. Neumann
Financial Representative CLU, ChFC, CLTC

W156 N11345 Pilgrim Rd. • Germantown
office: 262-255-3707 • cell: 414-731-8688

www.timneumann.com
Trinity Member

Heating, Cooling & Duct Cleaning
WE’RE NOT COMFORTABLE... UNTIL YOU ARE!

Brion Ahrens, Owner
O: 262-353-9123 • C: 262-339-8099 

Brion@AhrensHVAC.com • www.AhrensHVAC.com
Serving Most Makes & Models • Fully Licensed & Insured 
Serving All Of SE Wisconsin • Free Estimates

Loomans
Real Estate

	 Mercedes  	 Larry
	262-483-2305   	 262-689-6764

www.mercedes.firstweber.com
~ Trinity Lutheran Members ~

WE DELIVER!
869 S. Main St., West Bend • 262-334-0100

Daniel Holzhauer DDS MS 
Charles Hewett DDS MS 

Joshua Barta DDS MS
2090 Continental Dr., West Bend, Wi 53095 
262-306-0600                   www.hhortho.com

Better Brands 
Distributing, Inc.

Your temporary storage facility 
for your boats, cars & RVs, etc.

262-251-1770

Timothy J. Merry DDS • Kyle J. Merry DDS
New Patients of all ages welcome • Most Insurance Accepted

309 N. 7th Ave, Downtown West Bend
262•338•1164 | www.downtowndentalwb.com

Downtown Family Dental

Phillip 
Funeral Homes

 
Paradise Crematory LLC

	119 Kettle Moraine Dr. S.	 1420 W. Paradise Dr. 
	 Slinger, WI 53086	 West Bend, WI 53095 
	 262-644-5296	 262-338-2050

For ad info. call at 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com            Trinity Lutheran, West Bend, WI.            A 4C 01-0880

COMPLETE CAR & LIGHT TRUCK REPAIR 
SERVING THE COMMUNITY FOR OVER 40 YEARS!

905 S. MAIN  
WEST BEND, WI 53095 

262-334-7801

Contact Andy Kroemer to place an ad today!
akroemer@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x2619

W OODR IDGE  CHIROPRACTIC CL INIC
  262-334-4847
 Dr. James Brugger 
 Dr. Andrew Stopczynski 
 Dr. Garrett Brugger

www.woodridgechiropractic.com 
1624 Clarence Court • West Bend, WI

www.fivestarseniorliving.com

N168W22022 W. Main St.,  Jackson, WI 53037    262-665-9407 

Independent Living

Assisted Living
Memory Care - 

Alzheimer’s/
Dementia



. 

Pastoral Staff 
 
Pastor Cristy Schoob ................Co-Pastor 
 cschoob@trinitywestbend.com 
 
Pastor David Schoob ............... Co- Pastor 
 dschoob@trinitywestbend.com 
 
Worship Schedule 
Thursday…... 6:30 pm (Prayer around the 
Cross) 
Saturday .................. 5:00 pm (Traditional) 
Sunday .......... 8:00 am (Service of the Word) 
Sunday ............. 9:30 am (Created to Praise) 

Holy Communion Celebrated at 5:00 pm,  
8:00 am & 9:30 am 

Nursery ........... Sunday 9:30 am-10:30 am 
 
 

Church Office 
Hours ............................... 8:00 am-4:30 pm 
Phone .................................. (262) 334-2125 
Shirley Curreri ............. Parish Coordinator 
 scurreri@trinitywestbend.com 

 ..............Children’s Ministry 
 trinitywestbendcm@gmail.com 
262-339-0223  
 
Council 
President .................................. Leah Rineck 
Vice President ..................... Linda Amacher 
Secretary ...............................  Jim Anderson 
Treasurer ................................ Katie Martin 

Committees 
Finance  ........... Katie Martin, Leah Rineck 
Community Building .............. Travis Thorin,  
Outreach......... Hazel Griffin, Aaron Pierce  
Stewardship  ........ Pr. David Schoob, Sandy 
Poenitsch 
Property ...............................  Bryan Johnson 
Faith Development ........ Candace Anderson 
Tech  ........................................ Jim Anderson  
Music & Worship ................. Linda Amacher                                 
Invitation .......................... Sandy Poenitsch 
Ministry Support  ................... Cindy Tikusis 
Rotating High School Youth 

PARISH DIRECTORY 

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 
140 N. 7th Ave. 
West Bend, WI 53095 
 
Change Service Requested 
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